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Newsletter No: 29 heralds another year of First Fleet fellowship for our Hunter Valley Chapter.  
Looking back on our activities over the past 12 months we certainly had a great year and our 
Christmas gathering at the Charlestown Leagues Club was a lovely way to farewell 2012.   

  
After a brief general meeting we were served a traditional Christmas Lunch. A 
tombola held between the main course and dessert sorted out those who 
were, or were not, having a lucky day!  
 

Photos taken around the tables on the day are further along in the 
Newsletter.      

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Our first Hunter Valley Chapter event in 2013 will be the information stall on Australia Day at 
the Newcastle foreshore.  This has been a most successful day for us in past years and we are 
looking forward to sharing First Fleet information and history once again. 
 

There will be a special meeting at Kotara Bowling Club on January 7th at 11 am to discuss this 
event - everyone is welcome to come along with ideas in tow to help us plan a bigger and 
better display!   
 

And then on Saturday, January 26th, members and friends are welcome to join us at anytime 
during the day on the foreshore.  Tea & coffee will be available all day and the Bar-B-Q will be 
fired up at lunch time – just bring your goodies and join us under cover at our usual site 
opposite the duck pond. Hopefully the weather will be kind once again. 
 

Setting up is a big job and help from more members would be greatly appreciated.  This 
means an early start before the crowds arrive!   If you can’t make the meeting on the 7th just 
ring Barbara and John for more details. 
 

Last year some dressed in period costume which added to the atmosphere and drew a lot of 
interest from passers-by – let’s do it again this year!  
 
 

    



 
                to our 

       Publicity Officer 

          Lee de Bono 

 

Lee has done a fantastic job since she took 
over as Publicity Officer and has brought 
our Fellowship meetings and special 
events to the notice of all forms of the 
media.  
 

Due to work and family commitments Lee 
has had to resign from this position.  We 
can’t thank you enough Lee for your 
enthusiasm and dedication as part of the 
committee. 
 

We still look forward to you joining us at 
our meetings and outings whenever you 
can! 
  
  
 
 

  There has been a slight alteration to 
plans and day for our March outing!! 
 

Unfortunately there are no longer guided 
Cockatoo Island Convict Tours.  However all 
is not lost – we are still able to do a Convict 
Walking tour with personal headsets to 
guide us and which give the same historical 
information. 
 

  
              
 
 
 
 

           Monday 25th March 2013 
 
We will travel to Sydney by train and details 
of times and meeting place for ferries etc. 
at the next meeting and in the following 
Newsletter. 
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Many happy returns to those 
celebrating birthdays at the beginning 
of the year: 
 
 

January: 
 

             1st     Wendy Chaff 
    16th  Wilga Ramsay 
    18th  Wendy Swinkles 
    21st   Yvonne Bradley 
    26th  Jan Rutter 
    31st   Pat Smith 
 
February: 
 

    1st     Susan OôBrien 
   1st     Bert Wolfe 
   6th    Delma Burns 
   11th   Susan Kulupach 
   14th  Terry Knowles 
   17th   John Risby 

         19th   Paul de Bono 
       20th  Lorraine Valent 
 

Hope our birthday people don’t have a 
similar experience as in the “funny” 
below. 
  _____________________ 
 
 
                      
 
A man was observing his wife looking in the 
mirror and as her birthday wasn’t far off he 
asked what she would like to have.  “I’d like to 
be 12 again” she said still looking in the 
mirror. 
 

So on her birthday hubbie arose early, made 
her a nice big bowl of Coco Pops, took her to a 
Theme Park and put her on every ride – the 
Death Slide, corkscrew, Wall of Fear, the 
Monster Roller Coaster – what a day! 
 

He then took her to McDonalds for a Happy 
Meal with extra fries and chocolate shake. 
Her head was reeling, stomach upside down. 
 

Then it was off to the Cinema with popcorn, a 
huge Cola and M&M’s – What an adventure! 
Finally she wobbled home with her husband 
and collapsed into bed exhausted. 
 

He leaned over his wife with a big smile a 
asked “Well dear, what was it like to be 12 
again?” Her eyes slowly opened and her 
expression changed “I meant my dress size, 
you idiot !!!” 
 

The moral of the story:  Even when a man 
listens he is gonna get it wrong. 

 
 
 
 



 
 

You are cordially invited to join us at our next Chapter meeting: 

 
When: 

 

18th February 2013 

 
Where: 

 

Senior Citizens Hall 
Brunker Road, Adamstown 

 
Time: 

 

10 for 10.30 am 
 

Tea & Coffee on arrival 

 
Guest Speaker: 

 

Mr.  Kevin Short 

 
Topic: 

 
 

History of Early Maitland 

 
Cost: $5 pp.   Please bring a small plate to share as we enjoy lunch together! 

 
Kitchen Roster: 

 

Morning Tea:  Joy & George Pinkerton 
Lunch:  Carol Whatson, Judy & Phil Aubin 

 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

          Vale Warren Hyslop. 
 

Warren was a great friend of our Chapter 
and on many occasions spoke at our 

gatherings and shared his knowledge on a wide 
range of topics from Australian history to the origins 
of nursery rhymes. He also accompanied us on many 

outings and was always on for a good yarn. 
Warren will be sadly missed. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



AROUND THE TABLES  2012  
 


